

President: Pam Berkett Secretary: Susan Lepper

Treasurer: Lynda Galway

PO Box 1829 CABOOLTURE QLD 4510

Email: zontaclubcaboolture@gmail.com Facebook.com\zontaclubofcaboolture

www.zontacaboolture.org.au ABN 40805 731 591

District 22 Area 1



NEWSLETTER JUNE 2024

BIRTHDAYS: Sue (13/8) and Karen McN (17/8) Happy Birthday to you both.

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S PEN

Hi fellow Zontians

This is my second report as President. I am slowly getting into the swing of it all. It was five years since I was last President of our club. There have been a few changes in that time.

It was fantastic to see that some members decided to change committees and have attended their first meetings already.

We have started the ball rolling with our Not For Profit Reporting. The paperwork has been sent to the Australian Taxation Office and hopefully it was completed correctly. We have another step we need to do before October when we update our records. Karen McNab and I are meeting at the end of August to connect our



records with the Australian Taxation Office. Karen has done this before personally, so she had some idea of what is required.

I received an email from Petra checking that all our details are correct on the District 22 website. I have sent Petra and Ros Kinder all the necessary information.

In the coming months we will be out there in the community representing our club at the Community Connect event at Caboolture Square Shopping Centre. A roster has been sent out re helping out on the day. I will send it around at our dinner meeting.

We have also been invited to attend the 2024 Longman Seniors' Expo in September. This will be discussed at our July dinner meeting.

Thank you to all members for all they have done in the past month in each of their committees. Your hard work and time is very much appreciated.

Pam Berkett President





MEMBERSHIP REPORT

Committee Members

At our Membership committee meeting in July we were pleased to have two more members join us. They were Glenda Moor and Lynda Galway. We are happy to have their input and new ideas. Welcome ladies.

Induction of New Members

Carole Tomvald, Cecil Nielson and Pam Berkett met with Julie Schrag on Friday 12 July at Café 63 to discuss Julie Schrag becoming a member of our Club. All emails have been sent out to Board and members and there were no objections to Julie Schrag becoming a member. Julie Schrag will be inducted at our July 31st dinner meeting. We look forward to welcoming our newest member.

31st Anniversary Lunch

The official invitation has been sent out to members and I am happy to report that our Charter member Sandra Cooke and Peter will be joining us on 3rd August to celebrate our birthday. Waltraud Clarke has also replied that she will be attending. It will be great to see them again and catch up with what they have been doing. Patricia Clunes has kindly offered to ask one of her friends to make the birthday cake for us.

Orientation

It was decided to split up the newer members into 3 groups and have two members of the Membership Committee meet with them and discuss any questions and concerns they may have. We will go through the Membership Manual and answer anything they may need to have clarified.

Prospective Members/Membership Recruitment

Lynda Galway attended a Membership workshop at our International Convention in Brisbane. She has reported back to the Membership committee with lots of new ideas. We will start with a fun activity during our meal this month. It is called WOW fun at dinner meetings. Stay tuned.

Badges/Photo Booth Frame

After members exchanged different kinds of badges at Convention we are looking at the possibility of our club having a badge of our own. This will be brought up on the Agenda this month.

Another idea from convention was clubs having their own Photo Booth Frames to use at any functions we might hold.

Police Memorial Service

We haven't received an official invitation to this event which is usually held at the end of September, but Karen Whalan and I are working on a wreath to make for this occasion. Once we receive the invitation, I will ask who would like to attend.

Membership Committee Chair Pam Berkett



SERVICE COMMITTEE REPORT

The Service Committee met at the home of Sue Droughton on Tuesday the 9th of July.

All committee members were present.

The committee discussed final arrangements for Birthing Kit per-pack and packing days. Members of St. Michael's Caboolture will be joining us on both days.

Our breast cushion stock is very healthy at the moment. Edith bought along about 30 sewn cushions that her friend Rita kindly made for us. We have updated the brochure insert. Glenda kindly did this for us.

Thank you to the ladies of the Beachmere Bay Craft croup who have made and donated another bag of blankets for our DV projects.

The committee believes that we need to start advertising for suitable applicants for the Sandra Cooke Stem Award as soon as possible. Sue will promote it on her next Morning Edition radio spot with Rosemary Worthington on FM 101.5.



We are considering a project called the Courageous Girls Club.

Patricia will coordinate with Annette to see if we can arrange a guest speaker spot at a future Dinner Meeting.



Banksia Awards:

Pam Termont-Schenk has resigned from the Service Committee to pursue her interests with the Advocacy Committee. On behalf of the committee, I would like to thank Pam for the many years she has coordinated the

Banksia Awards. It has been an enormous amount of work. Thank you Pam. Patricia Clunes will now take over the role of Coordinator Banksia Awards.

Next Service Committee meeting will be held at the home of Edith Fogg on Tuesday the 10th September.

Sue Droughton





EVENTO COMMET

Events committee met on Sunday 28 July at Glenda's home.

We discussed:

BBQ, Fashion Parade and the IWD Lunch.

All is in hand for the BBQ and Karen McN will purchase the sausages, bread and $\frac{1}{2}$ the ice. 3 bags of ice will be taken out of the freezer. Also in the fridge freezer are sausages. These will be placed in the fridge prior to the BBQ.

FASHION PARADE - Models haven been sourced. Models and Zontians to pay \$10 entry fee.

Lyn and Patricia will go shopping at Kmart to spend the gift card that we have. We require about 20 raffle prizes (this is dependent on the number attending this event).

A list of food requirements will to be sent to all members. We also need some GF Food.

Theme is 40s - White table clothes, Black and White serviettes, and lanterns with fairy lights to be the table decorations. We will have a couple of games to entertain those in attendance.

IWD - we decided that we will do away with the gift bags next year and instead give everyone something similar to

a 'personal alarm' that can be attached to your handbag, backpack, car keys etc, a pen with Zonta Club of Caboolture inscribed on it; an embossed glass area some of ideas discussed. Anyone got any other suggestions?

We are yet to source a guest speaker on this day. The theme is COUNT HER IN. A couple of ideas were mentioned and we will follow this up.

Patricia Clunes Events Chairman



ADVOCACY REPORT

Project name	Updates
Women and Girls' Wellbeing Expo See, Do, Be Better	Humanitix event created and live. Facebook event created. Details on website under Events, Next Event, 2024 Events and link to footer. Providers and ticket sales as at 26 July 2024: • Invitations to providers sent between 21-26 July - 39, aim for 50 providers, will need to send out a lot more invitations. • Providers accepted: • C.A.D.A • Dragon's Abreast Pumicestone & Dragon Boat Pumicestone • Donating to show bags • Providers who have said they will be involved but haven't returned forms yet • Vibrant Family Chiropractic
	o Elizabeth Eaton Counselling

	o Peach Tree
	 Kelly Robinson Foundations for Health
	Ticket sales - 28 tickets purchased since 19 July
	o 18 adults
	o 10 children
	Raffle Prizes so far collected:
	Handbag
	Girl's art pack
	Call out to all Zonta members to:
	 Suggest possible providers → send contact info to Lynda
	 Tell people they know about the Expo, share the flyer
	Share the Humanitix link to the event
	 https://events.humanitix.com/women-and-girl-s-wellbeing-expo
Soft rooms	Carol delivered to CADA
	• 6 blankets
	6 pillows
	3 colouring in books and pencils
	Delivered to Burpengary Police Station
	• 3 pillows
	• 3 blankets
	Delivered to Caboolture Police Station
	3 colouring in books and pencils
Next meeting	19 august at 6 pm via Zoom



Lynda Galway Advocacy Chairman



Women and Girls' Wellbeing Expo ... See, Do, Be Better | Humanitix

Women and Girls'
Wellbeing Expo
presented by Zonta
Caboolture ... See,
Do, Be Better!

events.humanitix.com

DATE CLAIMERS:

31st ANNIVERSARY LUNCH Saturday 03 August 12.30pm at Burpengary Community Club, Order at the Bistro.

BUNNINGS BBQs in 2024 -Sunday 11 August.

BIRTHING KIT ASSEMBLY 15 August

FASHION PARADE & MT 6 SEPT





Come dressed in your 1940's outfit for a swinging good laugh!

Prize for best dressed

Enquiries., Patricia on 0410 617 825

For bookings: https://events.humanitix.com/fashions-and-morning-tea

OTHER

MEMBERS AWAY IN 2024

DEB -all of June, July and returning in early August

PAM - T-S - 16 October to 4 November

PATRICIA - September (Canberra grandchildren's birthdays).

MEMBERS OUT AND ABOUT at CONVENTION

